Scottsmoor Community Association

Minutes for August 24th, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Rose McGinnis. A pot luck dinner featuring baked meat loaf was held before the meeting. There were 44 people at the dinner and 47 at the meeting. Secretary Trent Minch led the Pledge of Allegiance and President McGinnis asked for a moment of silence. Officers present were President Rose McGinnis, Treasurer Bryan Kyle, Secretary Trent Minch and Executive Committee Members Doug Chamberlain and Arnold Benson.

Introduction of Visitors and Guests-President McGinnis welcomed guest Scott Brown the supervisor of Brevard Roads and Bridges. He spoke about how the money generated from our tax dollars is distributed throughout the districts in Brevard County. He mentioned that the purchasing of equipment to maintain our dirt roads and ditches is very expensive. He also fielded many questions from the SCA about local road and drainage issues.

Minutes-The minutes from the previous meeting were distributed. Doug Chamberlain moved that the minutes be approved and Arnie Benson seconded it. The motion carried.

Treasurer's Report –Treasurer Kyle reported that our current balance this month is \$5372.91. Arnie Benson moved that the report be accepted and Paul Raulerson seconded it. The motion carried.

Committee Reports

Meeting Hall-President McGinnis reported that attendance at the meeting hall in July was 397. President McGinnis also reported that the new shed has arrived and she is looking for volunteers to help move items back into the shed.

Public Relations-Doug Chamberlain reported that a card was sent to Susan Minch(mother passed away) and Cookie Rost **Website-** None to report

Mims Report – None to report

Membership Committee-Bryan Kyle reported that we have 105 members.

Special events- On September 16th from 5-7:30 the North Brevard Partners will be welcoming the New Brevard Schools Superintendent. The event will be held at Cuyler park. The event is open for the public.

Mail – The SCA received a thank you card from Ann Foster and family for renting the hall in celebration for her mother's 100 birthday celebration.

Old Business- President McGinnis thanked Anita Goforth, Bryan Kyle, and Elizabeth Taylor for their help and guidance with the school supplies donations. Over \$800 was donated to Pinewood Elementary in anticipation for the upcoming school year.

New Business- Elizabeth Taylor has volunteered to take over the vice president vacancy. At next month's meeting an official vote will take place for her to become part of the SCA board.

Other Considerations- Eleanor Boening would like to start a craft class at the meeting hall. Anyone who is interested should contact Eleanor or the SCA for additional details on when the class will begin.

50/50 Raffle-The raffle was won by Paul Raulerson (Yes Grady's winning streak has come to an end).

Adjournment-The motion to adjourn was made by the SCA at 8:16 PM.

Submitted by Trent Minch, Secretary, Scottsmoor Community Association.